York & District Table Tennis Association
Agenda for Rules, Awards and Management Committee Meeting
7.30pm on Wednesday 25/04/2018 in Council Room at York Railway Institute

1. Apologies.
2. Awards:

- Cameron Trophy (Sporting player).

- West Yorks Trophy (Most done for The Association).

- Jakeman Trophy (Most promising Junior).

- Ted Plant Trophy (Sporting Team).
- Clifford Trophy (Performance at York Closed).
3. Proposed constitution and rule changes.

4. Review handicapping groups for Summer League.
5. Minutes of February Management Committee Meeting and matters arising.
6. How to attract more girls and women into the sport.

7. 90th anniversary of The Association.

8. Awards Evening 2018.
9. Review of process of creating grading/nominations list.

10. Review handicapping method.
11. Officers’ reports.

12. Any other business.

13. Next meetings.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

York & District Table Tennis Association
Minutes of Management Committee Meeting – 9th February 2018 at York RI
Present: Anne Barnard, Richard Crowther, John Farmery, Martin Hood, Dave Norville, Dave Quinlan, Tim Smith, Mick Wilcockson.
1. Apologies for absence

David Atkinson, Marian Broadbent.
2. York Closed draw
· The draw was completed.

· John will send seeding and report to The Press.
· GMBU York Closed sponsorship: We received £500 for 2017 Closed (expected no more than £100). Clive thought this would be the last time but advised that we ask again, mentioning 90th anniversary, so John sent a letter to GMBU and told we will receive £200 this year. Banners to be displayed at the event again this year (John to pick up from GMBU office).

· Matthew Lowe’s entry raises question of eligibility. Also two Selby League players who attend Millthorpe.

· A player entered div 1 and div 2 Singles. Rule 4.2.2 (divisional event) states “A player may enter one divisional event for which they qualify”. This is not in the eligibility section of the entry form and will be added for next year. This rule would allow a player to enter a divisional event even if they are tied to a higher division so we need to review it. Suggest the division they are tied to on the closing date for entries.

· John F asked by Aidan Ranftler if we can enter York Closed results into TT365 so that they count towards TTE rankings.

· David Atkinson has ordered shields/mementoes and will deliver these to the event.

· Marian Broadbent will provide sandwiches for sale on Sunday lunchtime and thereafter as she has done for many years.

· Handicaps for players from Topspin, University and South Bank who entered the Handicap events were set as these clubs did not enter the cup events so their players have not been handicapped.

· David Atkinson offered help at the event. Dave Norville is unable to attend on the Saturday so someone will have to collect outstanding fees which David could do if required. Also David worked out handicaps for the two events and will do so this year if required.
· Referee: A sub-committee from Management Committee.

· Setting up lights and tables on Saturday morning.

· John will send results and report to The Press.
3. Minutes of February Management Committee Meeting and matters arising

Minutes were accepted.
8.4 Reference to Clarence CIU C should be Clarence CIU A.

4. How to attract more girls and women into the sport

Carried over to next meeting.
5. Events to commemorate 90th anniversary of The Association
John F suggested organizing a reunion. A small group to help would be needed to help.
· Date: A Saturday afternoon / evening in June or July.

· Venue: RI TT room (table(s) available to play on), followed by the bar.

· Provide tea, coffee, light refreshments.

· Invite former and current players. Make list of former players from old handbooks. Also ask people to invite former players (e.g. Anne Barnard to invite John Elliott).

· Publicise via website, facebook, email.

· Ask people to bring photos, clippings, archive material. Peter Thompson, David Poole, Paul Cameron have material. Could put photos, etc. onto the website.

6. Awards Evening 2018
- 18th May 2018 at The Holgate.
- Room hire is £50.
- They will provide buffet: £4.75 per person) plus £0.75 per person for dessert.
- Car parking: On Acomb Road. Steward will reserve a parking place at the club for Clive. 
- There is disabled access (a lift) to the first floor function room.
- Ticket prices can remain at £10.
- John F to ask Dave Norville to produce tickets and posters.
- MC to be decided.
- Entertainment to be decided.

7. Officers' reports
7.1 Chair, Development Officer, Child Protection Officer (Tim Smith)
· Service Training Day on 8th April at Pontefract Squash & Leisure Club. Cost is £50. League to subsidise some juniors to attend if they want to.
7.2 General Secretary (John Farmery)
· 2 new clubs showing interest:

· York Elim.

· Red Goat Climbing Wall (Adam Exley). John visited Red Goat and will arrange a practice there with a few people. Adam is looking to enter a team into the Summer League.
7.3 Match Secretary & Press Secretary (Dave Quinlan)

· W&H C v Clarence CIU C: Clarence CIU cancelled twice and eventually conceded. Match Committee decided CIU C should be fined and docked 3 points, and W&H C awarded 8 points.
· Terry Nicholson transferred from Strensall to Clarence TTC.
· Teams to be asked for their votes for sporting player and team awards.   

7.4 Tournament Secretary (Mick Wilcockson)

· Mick and Richard Crowther organized a Table Tennis England 1-star tournament on Saturday 25th November at York RI. It was part of 90th anniversary, but looking to hold it annually. The tournament went very well, with 60 entries (more applied) and most were from out of York. Some top-100 players competed. Gross income was approximately £2,000.

· York Closed draw made (see above).
7.5 Competitions Secretary (David Atkinson)
· Shepherd/Machell: 16 matches were played in Stage 1 over the Xmas break including 2 Second Round matches (30 teams entered). As last season I am concerned at the large proportion of matches won by the higher ranked team (14 out of 16). We did say we would review the handicapping/playing system during Summer. Stage 2 matches will be played week comm 12 February. A couple of matches have already been postponed until later in the month. Quarter Finals of both events will be played over the two week Easter break. A couple of players have already played for two teams.

· Bagshaw Trophy was put back from start of season.

8. Any other business
· Steve Wands died on 3rd December, aged 64, after suffering a heart attack during a table tennis match at Clarence Club the previous Monday.
· Mick Burnett died on 29th December, aged 65, after a long illness.

· Table Tennis England AGM is on 7th July.
· Dave Quinlan asked for a review of the process of creating grading/nomination lists and updating them through the season. This will be added to the agenda.

9. Next meetings
Rules / Awards/ MCM – Wednesday 25/04/2018 in Council Room at York RI (7:30).
AGM – Monday 04/06/2018 in Council Room at York RI (7:30).
John Farmery (General Secretary)
